
June 8, 2020 the regular Town Board meeting was held by Zoom beginning at 7:00 
p.m. and all members were in attendance except Coun. Raymond and Highway 
Superintendent Hobus. The pledge to the flag was led by Sup. Ferguson  A motion 
to accept the previous month’s minutes was made by Coun. Wilbur and was 
seconded by Coun. Barber and all were in favor. A motion to pay the audited bills 
was made by Coun. Greenough and was seconded by Coun. Wilbur and all were in 
favor. A motion was made by Coun. Greenough and seconded by Coun. Wilbur to 
hold all public comments for this meeting to allow enough time to discuss town 
business and all were in favor. 
Old Business: None 
New Business: The County has been upgraded to Phase II on reopening from the 
State of Emergency pause. There are no new cases of Covid-19 in the county. The 
County Departments are still not open to the public and the are beginning to open 
slowly. The Motor Vehicles Department will be opening to appointments only. 
The Financials were updated  until May and given to the board and are on file in 
the Clerk’s office. Sup. Ferguson is continuing to work on the 2017 AUD’s. 
A company called Hudson Wireless will be contacting the folks that signed the 
petition to get Spectrum in the town to discuss using white space for internet and 
mapping the addresses to see if a signal can be received. 
James Brown will be coming up with an idea to cover the Veteran’s Wall with 
something to prevent the continuing damage that keeps occurring to the list of 
names. Also, the cover will enable new names to be added and not a permanent 
fixture. 
The 2020 Operational and Maintenance bills for Sewer District One and Fredrick’s 
Point will be mailed out once Sup. Ferguson can get the addresses from Real 
Property Tax Service. 
County Business: The town-wide Reval has begun. The Company conducting the 
on-site viewing will be in clearly marked vehicles and will be notifying 
homeowners. A new Budget Officer was appointed at the County, and his name is 
Brian Campbell. The two county beaches are set to open by June 15 for weekends 
only and are waiting for the water test results to come back. 
There were no further discussions and the meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, Marcinda Wilbur, Town Clerk. 


